## Major General Stanley Hyman, U.S. Army, (Ret.)

October 3, 2012



Dear Parent:

Your daughter, has just been selected to attend the National Youth Leadership Forum on National Security (NYLF/NS): Exploring American Diplomacy, Intelligence and Defense to be held in Washington, D.C. this spring 2013.

Congratulations on this special honor! You should be very proud.

We selected through our academic partnership with George Mason University, which U.S. News & World Report named one of the best national universities in 2011 and consistently ranks as one of the top "Schools to Watch" in the country! By attending the Forum, can apply to receive college credit through George Mason University.

invitation to represent High School and Arizona at the Forum on National Security places her among a select group of the nation's top students.

While leadership potential is the first consideration in choosing attendees, the National Youth Leadership Forum seeks to recognize only the most promising students who will contribute to the strength and character of the Forum. We feel that is one of those students.

We expect to enroll an outstanding group of young men and women from a variety of backgrounds with a broad range of interests and goals, and we look forward to your daughter joining these highly motivated and accomplished high school scholars at the Forum on National Security.

October 3, 2012 Page Two

I know you must have a number of questions regarding participation in the Forum. Safety, supervision and tuition are always important considerations. You will find detailed information regarding these and many other issues in the enrollment package that will receive in the next few days.

As someone who dedicated my career to the national defense field and who has taken part in this outstanding program, I am convinced of the value and importance of this Forum for students with special talent and ability.

Congratulations again on outstanding achievements.

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of Admissions toll-free at (866) 573-0961 or by e-mail at GMUNYLF@highachieving.net. You may be asked to provide Personal Invitation Number, which is

Sincer/ely,

Major General Stanley Hyman,

U.S. Army, Ret.

NYLF Board of Advisors

## Biographical Information

## **Major General Stanley Hyman**

Major General Hyman was born in Long Branch, New Jersey. Upon graduation from Temple University in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania with Honors and as a Distinguished Military Graduate, he was commissioned a Second Lieutenant of Infantry and awarded a B.A. in History. He was selected to be a career military intelligence officer upon the founding of the Army's Intelligence Branch. Major General Hyman also holds an M.A. in The History of Ideas from The Johns Hopkins University, a Master of Military Art and Science from the United States Army Command and General Staff College and has completed post graduate studies at The Massachusetts Institute of Technology and Harvard University.

His military education includes not only the Command and General Staff College, but completion of the Basic and Advanced Courses at the Military Intelligence School, the U.S. Army Language School and The National War College. He has held a wide variety of important command and staff positions culminating in his assignment prior to his retirement as Deputy Director for Attaches and Operations of the Defense Intelligence Agency.

Prior to that, Major General Hyman was Commanding General of the Intelligence and Security Command, the Army's major intelligence command. Other key assignments included Assistant Deputy Chief of Staff for Intelligence at Headquarters, Department of the Army; Commander, 500 Military Intelligence Group in Japan; Politico-Military Planner for the Latin American Region in the Plans and Policy Directorate in the Pentagon's Office of the Joint Chiefs of Staff; and Commander of the 165th Military Intelligence Battalion in Frankfurt, Germany.

Besides Europe and Japan, Major General Hyman has served overseas in intelligence assignments in Latin America and Vietnam. Awards and decorations which Major General Hyman has received include the Defense Distinguished Service Medal, the U.S. Army Distinguished Service Medal, the Legion of Merit (with three Oak Leaf Clusters), the Defense Meritorious Service Medal and the Meritorious Service Medal (with two Oak Leaf Clusters).

Major General Hyman has proudly been associated with the National Youth Leadership Forum since its inception and currently serves as a member of its Board of Advisors.